

THE INSTITUTE OF PAPER CHEMISTRY

Appleton, Wisconsin

August 5, 1952

Dear Dr. Haldeman:

Your letter of July 30 has been received. I will of course be happy to participate in your conference devoted to "An Evaluation of the Teaching of Chemistry in Liberal Arts Colleges."

I will be seeing you in Atlantic City, and maybe at that time I can get a little clearer understanding of what you would like to have me cover in the after-luncheon talk.

I am not sure whether you know of the symposium being held at Atlantic City on the recruitment of chemists in the colleges. I am sure you are going to be interested in that general program, and I hope there will be an opportunity for you to participate in it informally in the discussion as questions arise.

Incidentally there are two Liberal Arts college science buildings being dedicated in the Middle West during the fall. One is at Hamline University, the other at Grinnell, and these may by accident fall on the dates of your meeting. If you will pardon my suggestion, it might be worthwhile for you to write to each of these schools and let them know of the dates of the conference, for in getting the midwest chemists you will undoubtedly want to have the men from Grinnell at Monmouth and also those from the Minneapolis area. The Hamline boys are planning quite an extensive dedication, and I am sure the men from the colleges in the Minnesota region and possibly Wisconsin as well will want to be on hand for their dedication services.

With best regards,

Dr. W. S. Haldeman Monmouth College Department of Chemistry

Monmouth, Illinois

Sincerely,

Harry F. Lewis

Dean